
SESSION OF 2024

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2703

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Education

Brief*

HB  2703  would  add  students  in  the  custody  of  the 
Secretary for Children and Families (Secretary) to the list of 
students identified as eligible to receive at-risk programs and 
services.

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  House  Committee  on 
Education at the request of Representative Estes.

House Committee on Education

In the House Committee hearing,  proponent testimony 
was provided by Representative Estes and a representative 
of the Kansas Association of School Boards. The conferees 
generally stated the bill would ensure students in the custody 
of the Secretary are eligible for at-risk services regardless of 
whether they qualify under other factors.

No other testimony was provided.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org



Fiscal Information

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the Budget on the bill, the Department of Education and the 
Department for Children and Families indicate enactment of 
the  bill  would  have  no  fiscal  effect  on  the  respective 
departments.
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